
 

 

Dear families, 
 
You will read so much in this and all our Newsletters about the wonderfully varied experiences on offer to all our 
students. Lady Lumley's wants all students to be in school, benefiting from learning, pastoral care and support, 
peer group activities and enrichment. Please read the information on attendance and support with 95% plus 
attendance.  

Our Year 11 have completed their PPEs and have every opportunity with 5 weeks to go to push on to get the best 
grades possible. There's study plus every evening, Sparx for maths and science, GCSEPod and Language Nut. All the 
support our Year 11 need is right here. Year 13 are into their final round of PPEs this week, buoyed up by great 
University and Apprenticeship offers and through prep from subject teachers.  

The Year 8, 9 and 10 Technology Team had a great time competing in the Rotary Technology Tournament. Thank 
you, Mr Martin, for taking our students and giving them a great opportunity to problem solve, compete and 
collaborate. Year 12 went to Ampleforth College for their Careers Convention and Mr Carter was impressed with 
the range of courses, industries and providers who were available for support and guidance. You will also read 
about 2 of our Year 11 students who competed their way to a weekend in London... Mrs Gibbs gave her weekend 
up to support this fantastic opportunity.  

Our last Newsletter of this term will be on 4th April, when school closes at 3.00pm for the Easter Holidays. A very 
late Easter means we reopen on Tuesday 22nd April.  

 
Clair Foden 
Headteacher  
Lady Lumley's School 

A Message From Our Pastoral Team 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Please find attached the Lady Lumley’s Source of Support Padlet. 

This resource provides valuable information to help you support your child with any difficulties they may be facing. 
It includes guidance to enhance your understanding, as well as details of local services that can assist in 
overcoming any worries or barriers. Please find the Padlet link attached: Sources of Support 

If your child is experiencing challenges and you require further support or guidance, please do not hesitate to 
contact their pastoral officer.  

We are here to help. 

 

Best Regards, The Pastoral Team 

 

School Buses  

Students and parents are reminded that if they get a school bus, they are not to get off the bus unless it has arrived 
at the school site. 

https://padlet.com/mheeley1/sources-of-support-7u0goo9wh990zxjk


Absences and Lateness  
 
Reporting Absences 
 
If your child is absent, you must:    
 
Contact the school by 9:30 am on the first day of absence and any subsequent days they are absent. This can be 
either by:  
 
Telephone 01751 472846 to leave a message on the attendance line (messages are checked frequently through 
the day) 
 
Email to 
admin@ll.coastandvale.academy 
 
Report Absence via the 
MyChildAtSchool App   
  
If your child is absent and we have 
not received a reason we will 
telephone on the first day of 
absence. We may also make a 
home visit.  
    
For safeguarding reasons, we 
operate a 3-day visual policy 
during absences from Lady 
Lumley’s School. After this 
timescale, a student must be 
visually seen by a member of Lady 
Lumley’s School staff. Home visits 
may also be conducted on day 4 of 
absence, if contact has been made 
daily by a parent/ guardian. Home 
visits may be more frequent, at 
the discretion of the Head of the 
School and the safeguarding 
team.  For safeguarding reasons, it 
may be necessary to request 
Police welfare home visits and / or 
social care support.  
 
Lateness 
 
How we manage lateness:    
 
The school day starts at 8.55am.  We expect all students to be in by 8.50am, to be in class on time.     
 
If a pupil arrives at the school after 8.55am they MUST sign in at the main reception where a behavioural 
consequence will be issued to the student.   
 
 At 9.10am the registers will be closed. In accordance with the regulations, if a student arrives after this time, they 
may receive a mark that shows them to be on site, but this will not count as a present mark and will mean they 
have an unauthorised absence, this code is a U.  
 
Miss F Brunton, Attendance and Behaviour Officer  



 
Lady Lumley's School Outdoor Education Update 
 
This week in outdoor education, we’re thrilled to see fantastic progress and enthusiasm from our students! 
 
DofE Silver Award Update:   
 
Our Duke of Edinburgh’s Silver participants should now be making great progress with their volunteering, skill, and 
physical sections. We encourage students to start gathering their assessor reports to ensure a smooth completion 
process. Mr Mann met with students this week to talk through next steps.  
 
Looking ahead, the qualifying expedition will take place from Wednesday 16th July at 09:00 to Friday 18th July at 
12:30.  
 
A reminder for those joining Lady Lumley’s Sixth Form: we will fully support you in completing your DofE journey 
until your 25th birthday and will offer you the opportunity to join our prestigious Gold Award as part of the 6th 
form enrichment programme. However, for those attending other sixth forms and colleges, we can only support 
you with DofE until September. 
 
Outdoor Ed Club Adventures:  

Twelve enthusiastic students took on the challenge of mountain biking at Woodlands Park this week! They 

demonstrated excellent determination and honed their skills on the pump track. Next Wednesday they’ll put those 

new techniques into practice on the trails at Dalby Forest – exciting times ahead! 

Well done to all students for their commitment and energy this week! Stay inspired, and keep embracing these 

fantastic opportunities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr D Mann  -  Outdoor Education Lead  



Sixth Form  
 
Year 12 Visit to Ampleforth College 
 
Year 12 visited Ampleforth College to attend a Higher Education conference. This was a great opportunity to attend 
a variety of seminars including taking a gap year, info on UCAS and a range of interesting student related topics. 3 of 
our students had the opportunity to have lunch with Ampleforth student ambassadors and the headteacher.  
 
Finally, the students attended the grand hall where they were able to talk to universities and grab some freebies. A 
great day had by all!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Young Farmers Public Speaking Conference 
 
On the 15th of March two Year 13 students, Ella S and Lauren H travelled to 
Lancashire to compete in young farmers public speaking conference. The pair 
represented Yorkshire in the Northern area round of the debate, in which they 
came first and are now going to nationals to represent the Northern area.  
 
They were asked questions on varying topics from rural and relevant topics. 
Including whether rural communities are well adapted to deal with climate 
change, whether all single use plastics should be banned and whether 
university should be free for all UK citizens. All of which the girls debated 
thoroughly much to the approval of the judges.  
 
Lauren and Ella are very pleased with their progressive through the rounds 
and are very much looking forward to Nationals in July. We wish them the best 
of luck for July!   

 
 
 
 



 
UK Space design competition March 2025 
 
On Friday 7th March Alex B and Billy H travelled to 
London with Dr Harron from Scalby and his 2 students for 
the UK Space Design Competition, with a potential trip to 
NASA. 
 
The train was late, but we soon booked to our 
accommodation – the luxury YHA Ealing. 
 
Saturday morning arrived and our little group of intrepid 
scientists walked to Imperial College, passing the glorious 
architecture of the Natural History Museum and a 
recreation of ‘Dippy’. As we entered the college there 
was a buzz of anticipation. The group was registered and entered the auditorium, on the big screen there were 4 
teams, and our group were allocated to Earhart. Our students would be working with Poole Grammer, Halcyon 
School, Reading School, Nottinghill and Ealing School, The Judd School and Solar flared jeans. There were 269 
students taking part, with a possible 12 places to go to NASA. We were given a short talk about the competition 
and an overview of the task the students had to complete – they had to design a settlement for mining in the 
asteroid belt in the year 2077. 
 
The 4 teams were allocated CEO’s all who had been in winning teams before. Then they were taken to different 
areas in their teams to begin the challenge. They were issued a design brief which contained all the elements they 
had to include. Staff were then banished from the room. At 7pm the students were given pizza and the work 
continued before returning to the YHA at around 9pm – but the work did not stop – most if not all students worked 
well into the early hours with some not even going to bed! The presentation had to be submitted by 8am Sunday 
morning. 
 
Some exhausted students walked to Imperial, after what seemed an age, we were back in the auditorium and the 
presentation began. Students were reminded that there could only be one winner. Earhart’s presentation was 
energetic and engaging and was described as phenomenal by one of the judges. 
 
Although Earhart did not win, Alex and Billy said it was ‘an experience like no other’ and it was like ‘stepping into 
the future’. Both Alex and Billy thought the building was awe inspiring with a huge Rolls Royce engine in the 
entrance hall. 
 
Alex and Billy when asked if they would recommend the competition ‘highly recommended to have a go should the 
opportunity arrive’ – so watch this SPACE !!! 
 
Mrs Gibbs— Year 11 Pastoral Lead 
 
 



 
Volunteer of the Week  
 
Florence S 
 
Florence turns up to volunteering every week and no mater what we are doing will get stuck in and is the first to 
put her hand up to be a team captain. 
 
This week the band of volunteers sorted out all the lost property ready for our war on waste cat walk coming up in 
April. This was a massive challenge but all 14 of them worked as a team to get it sorted.  Plus we found a few 
costumes for the show. If this is your child's pinny please let me know! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Tutor of the Week Launch 
 
This week Year 10 have worked hard on their attendance and positive points to have a Friday treat with a game's 
morning. Mrs Martin’s tutor who has won nearly every week since September got to try out the new games. All the 
tutor enjoyed it and liked doing something different at the end of the week. 
 
The competition is on now in Year 10. Can any one beat Mrs Martin’s tutor?  
 
 



Department for Culture, Media and Sport (DCMS) National Youth Survey 

DCMS has launched a national survey looking at the challenges and priorities of young people and encourage 
stakeholders to share widely amongst their networks involving young people. 
 
Young voices to be at the heart of policymaking as government breaks down barriers to opportunity through Plan 

for Change 

This is a great opportunity for our young people to let the government know their thoughts and opinions. 

 

 

 
Year 7 Students excel in Infiltration Fieldwork 
 
As part of their geography topic, "Can water be managed?", Year 7 students recently undertook an exciting 
infiltration fieldwork project. This hands-on experience allowed them to explore how different surface types 
impact flood risk. 
 
Armed with their tools and a keen sense of curiosity, the 
students independently conducted experiments on various 
surfaces, such as grass, concrete, and soil. They measured 
infiltration rates and observed how quickly water was 
absorbed or repelled by each surface. This practical approach 
not only enhanced their understanding of flood management 
but also prepared them for the many fieldwork experiences 
they will enjoy on their geography journey at Lady Lumley’s 
School. 
 
The students demonstrated remarkable independence and 
proficiency in applying fieldwork techniques, showcasing 
geography in the real world. Their results will form the basis 
of their fieldwork enquiry, which will be completed in 
subsequent lessons. This fieldwork experience has 
undoubtedly enriched their learning journey, making 
geography both engaging and relevant.  
 
Well done, Year 7! 
 
 

https://r1.ddlnk.net/c/AQjHqAwQwIKxARiRgfHQASCp4MMtbXveMLj7xp_qlDP-tzAHqTmibw16OzIlYFslww5OdMI
https://r1.ddlnk.net/c/AQjHqAwQwIKxARiRgfHQASCq4MMt-WBXHPpwzj65-ar0AsBp-dPZyc3WSsbfWYQiBoc3E4M


 
Pi Day 
 
Last Friday, 14th March, was pi day (3.14 in the American date system). 
 
Congratulations to James H in Year 8 who broke the school record by memorising a truly amazing 76 digits 
of pi!!! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Child Exploitation Awareness Day 

Over the next few weeks, students will engage in valuable  
learning about child exploitation during tutor time. These  
essential sessions delivered by Mrs Clare, are designed to help 
students understand how to stay safe online and within their 
communities. Recognise the warning signs of exploitation. Know 
how and where to seek help if they have concerns and learn 
how to report issues safely and appropriately. 
 

This learning aligns with National Child Exploitation Awareness 
efforts and directly supports the statutory guidance outlined in 
Keeping Children Safe in Education. It underscores the vital role 
of education in preventing exploitation, while also empowering 
young people with the knowledge and confidence to protect 
themselves and their peers. 

 

Mrs Clare—Pastoral Officer and Deputy DSL 

 

 

 

 

Coventry University – ‘Electra’ Preview at YMCA – Friday 11th April 2025 

We would like to invite you to attend the preview of ‘Electra’ on Friday 11th April at 2pm at Scarborough YMCA 
Theatre. The cast and crew are our first and second year degree students. 

Nick Payne's Electra, is a gripping reimagining of Sophocles' classic tragedy. This intense 70-minute play delves into 
the emotional turmoil of Electra, who, ten years after the brutal murder of her father, Agamemnon, by her moth-
er, Clytemnestra, is consumed by grief and a thirst for revenge. As Electra awaits the return of her brother, Ores-
tes, she grapples with her desire for justice against the backdrop of familial betrayal. 

Supported by a traditional Greek Chorus this is a story of family, betrayal, love and revenge. 

This version is a preview of the full performance. The opening night is the following week but visiting a preview will 
allow the audience an insight into the stages of a performance project. The play is suitable for people 14 years and 
over so about Year 10 and up.  There will be no charge for attending the preview. 

Contact:  Hayley Baker, Student Engagement & Recruitment Officer, CU Recruitment & Admissions Ltd 

talk. 01723 336700 | 07392 097194 

write. hayley.baker@coventry.ac.uk 

see. www.coventry.ac.uk/cusconnect. Facebook | Twitter 

visit. CU Scarborough Ashburn Road, off Valley Road, Scarborough YO11 2JW 

Working hours: 9am to 5pm, Monday to Friday 

mailto:hayley.baker@coventry.ac.uk
http://www.coventry.ac.uk/cus
https://r1.ddlnk.net/c/AQjHqAwQoemwARiRgfHQASCe9rstr76v9NHfLjQzNfumqj5Iw09K7SJbJnHdXrzuxpT4dJ4
https://r1.ddlnk.net/c/AQjHqAwQoemwARiRgfHQASCf9rstA3d_ULPl432XvefBChVpR2MuZkwZY18eH9qButVavGo


 

 
Dates for the Diary 

 

HALF TERM 4 

Wednesday 26th March– Y6 Parent Information Evening  5:30pm 

Thursday 27th March—GCSE PE Moderation Day 

Friday 28th to Saturday 29th March—Y11 DofE Practice 

Wednesday 2nd April—Y8 Theatre Visit—Blood Brothers, Grand Opera House York 

Thursday 3rd April—Y10 Drama Visit—North by Northwest, York Theatre Royal 

Friday 4th April—School Closes for Easter Break 

 

HALF TERM 5 

Monday 21st April— Easter Bank Holiday School Closed  

Tuesday 22nd April— Students Return to School 

Wednesday 23rd April—Y9 Supporting Success Evening 

Thursday 24th April to Friday 25th April—Y11 GCSE Art Exam Days (RMY) 

 

Staff Training Days  

Monday 21st July 2025 

Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

Useful Contact Information 

 

Main School Office: 01751 472846 

Admin Email: admin@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Finance Email: budget@ll.coastandvale.academy 

SEND Email: LLSEND@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Student Support Email: support@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Transport Email: transport@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Year 11 Prom 

The tickets for Year 11 Prom will be available from Monday on the My Child At School App for students who hit the 

criteria. Prom will take place at Sandburn Hall on Wednesday 25th June. Tickets are £45 with a £5 discount for 

those students who attended the Supporting Success evening.  

Mr Fairclough 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redeem your vouchers for free holiday activities and food this Easter 

 

All families whose children receive benefits-related free school meals have been issued vouchers to access free 
places on FEAST activities this Easter. You should have received this via email or text, from a platform called 
Holiday Activities. Follow the link in this email/text to redeem your voucher and book your child’s place on some of 
the fantastic activities on offer in our area. If you cannot find your voucher, please contact the school office. 

 

To learn more about FEAST, and for information on activities, eligibility, paid-for places and how to manage your 
bookings, visit the website. 

https://r1.ddlnk.net/c/AQjHqAwQoemwARiRgfHQASCZ9rstBOEgVgcEZ5jYCkAFnQUAW99SngpqhdhQjTojNnaPUiE






 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 










